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      July 07, 2007
Events Calendar:
July 8th
Yoga

   8AM – 1st Beach

July 9th
Kiddy Bingo

7PM – Pavilion


July 11th 
Arts & Crafts

7PM – Pavilion

July 13th 
Pasta Dinner

5PM - Pavilion
July 14th
Band
TBA
7PM – Pavilion
July 15th
Yoga

   8AM – 1st Beach

July 16th 
Kiddy Bingo

7PM – Pavilion

July 19th 
   Arts & Crafts

7PM – Pavilion

July 21st 
   50th Anniversary 

St. Joseph's Hall

Colchester
 For an updated list of                         events, visit our web site:   www.lakehaywardct.com

Message from the President - Tim Pelton  
Learn how to stretch and be safe (just not at the same time)

Kathleen LeDonne has graciously offered to run yoga classes to anyone that is interested. The class attendees will work out (pun intended) their own schedule and pace. Please contact Kathleen at 537-6098 or kledo@juno.com if interested. 

Similarly Steve Perrone has offered to teach the course sanctioned by the Coast Guard and awarding graduates with certificate to apply for the CT Safe Boating License. To put this in perspective, anyone operating an electric motorized vessel on Lake Hayward is required to obtain a safe boating license. For sailboats a license is required if the boat is 19.5 feet or longer but strongly encouraged for all sail boaters regardless of sailboat size. Again the attendees will work out the class schedule that works best. Please contact Steve at 203-387-3659 or skperrone@hotmail.com if interested.

Firework Safety

With the 4th falling on Wednesday this year it has been hard to predict just when folks will be setting off fire works around the lake. If you still have some yet to set off, please do so safely.

The biggest problem with fireworks is that when things go wrong, they go wrong very fast. Whether it is a serious injury or a significant fire, I have unfortunately seen them all.

Fireworks Facts:

· Key Point: Five out of six (84%) of Emergency Room fireworks related injuries involved fireworks that Federal regulations permit consumers to use.
· The highest injury rate occurs in the age group 5-9 years old
· Annually over 9,000 fireworks related injuries are treated at hospital emergency rooms. Note: this number does not include patients treated in doctor’s offices or walk-in clinics. 

· Seven people are fatality injured by fireworks yearly.
· The temperature of a burning sparkler varies from 1200 – 1800 degrees based on the material used. Please do not throw them in the lake.
(Source: National Fire Protection Association)
Announcements 
Stretching Out Your Summer: 1st class will be Sunday, July 8, 2007 at 8:00 AM at First Beach.  Class is suitable for all levels of yoga, no prior yoga experience necessary.  Dress in comfortable clothes that you can stretch in and dress in layers appropriate to the weather conditions. Bring two beach towels.  Please arrive a little early to this first class.  Donations accepted (recommended donation $7-$10).  Class is offered by Kathy LeDonne, RYT.  Don't think you can do yoga?  Stretch your mind first and come and see that you can stretch your body too! If you are interested you can call Kathy at 646-722 or 537-6098.  I am happy to answer any questions.  If you like the idea of yoga classes, but this time slot doesn't work for you, please let me know.

-----------------------------------------------------------------
Tennis Lessons Begin Tuesday: Youth tennis lessons begin this coming week.  They will run on Tuesdays and Thursdays, with Friday as a rain make-up day.  The final week will be the week of August 19th.  There are still open slots; so please call Jeff Walter at 537-3207 if you would like to sign up your child or children. The cost is $35/child; $45/family for the season.

The courts will not be available for general use during the hours of 1-4 PM on tennis lesson days.

Also, if you would like adult lessons please Jeff Walter.  We can put together a group if there is enough interest.
-----------------------------------------------------------------

Little Miss Lake Hayward needs some help!  As facilitator last summer I had a lot of fun.  However, the bulk of the work is in August.  I've started a new job and it really kicks into high gear in August and I'm going to need a lot of help to really pull it off this year.  Please call me (Roberta) at the cottage 537-5826, on my cell 413-374-0517 or stop by at 9 Briarcliff.


Also, if you have a daughter (granddaughter) that is 5 to 12 years old.  The Little Miss Lake Hayward is a fun activity.  Let me know if you have any questions about this exciting evening for girls and their families.
Nominating Committee:  Volunteers are needed to help find nominees to fill two vacancies on the POALH Board of Directors.  Nominees will be presented to the Association at the annual August members meeting.  If interested, please call Betsy Guala at 537-0706.
-----------------------------------------------------------------

POALH Telephone Book: If you would like your phone number included in the POALH telephone book but haven't returned the postcard included in your spring mailing, please call Vicki at 203.387.8364 and give me your name (please spell if it's difficult), lake address, lake phone and winter phone.  Deadline for these materials is July 13th.

---------------------------------------------------------------

Teen Club News: The first meeting was last Fri. We have a lot of civic, and fun things on our agenda.

PASTA DINNER---Fri. July 13th .   Serving from 5-7.  $5.00/head.  Stay later to listen to Brad, a very talented jazz pianist!!!  Bring your friends, you won't have to cook!!!!!!

Our proceeds benefit Alex's lemonade stand, a children's cancer charity.

---------------------------------------------------------------

Lake Hayward Garden Club:

Are your perennial beds overgrown?   Let the Garden Club divide and remove your plants for free.  We’ll be using the plants for beautification projects around the lake.  Our first project will be to install a perennial garden near the sign at the North end of the lake. 

Please call Betsy Guala at 537-0706 or email bguala@yahoo.com to schedule an appointment.
Social -  Cindy Biancamano  

Thanks to all who attended the ice cream social.  It was a perfect night for a treat.
The next big event is the band on the 14th.  Bring your chairs, tables and goodies for a fun night.

The BIG celebration of our 50th is on the 21st.  Please get your last minute tickets and let me know your dinner choices. (Chicken, fish, or steak). Let's make this unique event a special time with a big turnout!!!!!

Can someone from each beach please volunteer to put the swimming lines out.  They are in the back shed and John Jacoby has the key.  This way there will be no questions as to what designates the swimming areas. Call me or John or email cbaincama@snet.net
Thanks. See you on the 14th.

Roads & Beaches -  John Jocoby  

The band is coming for July 14th at 7PM!  We will also have a 50/50 raffle and the Teen Club will be selling food items from the hot dog cart.  Let's make it a great night and rock Lake Hayward!  Bring your beach chairs and BYOB.  See you there! 
Recreation - Robyn Constable
Bingo

Kiddy Bingo is underway. We’ll be at the pavilion on Monday night at 7:00 with lots of C-A-N-D-Y. Come on down!
Arts & Crafts
The craft this week will be leather lacing coin purses. We made these when we were kids and we can’t wait to show you how! Please join us at the pavilion at 7:00 on Wednesday night (July 11th).
Swim Lessons
Swim Lessons have begun, but it’s still not too late to get in on the action. Please call or email me if you would like to sign up.
Parking & Security - Rich Harmon

Hello Lake Members

 

Well another season of stickers is upon us.  Stickers need to go in your vehicle's back window.  If any members need additional permanent parking or guest passes, please contact me.

 

Guest passes need to be filled out completely.  They require you name, address, and a date not to exceed one week.  If your guest pass is not filled out correctly, your party will be asked to leave the parking lot.  When giving guest passes, please limit the number of passes you hand out.  This will allow fellow members to park and enjoy the lake also.

 

If any member finds a vehicle that does not have a valid Lake Hayward Association pass, please provide me with a license plate number and the state in which it is from.  I will then take the appropriate action that is necessary.

 

Also, as an emergency service provider, I ask all of you to please clearly mark your house and mailboxes.  This will provide a quicker response time should there be an emergency at your residence.  I can further assist you on where mailbox markers can be made and purchased for 15 dollars.
Lake Hayward Classifieds:   

For Sale:
1990 Jeep Cherokee Limited, $800. Call for details 860-656-6938

-----------------------------------------------------------------
Solid oak 42" square dining table, also has 18" leaf to make it 42"x60". 6 chairs (2 have arms). Finish is whitewashed oak and style is contemporary. Chairs are oak also with upholstered seats and upholstered panels on the backs. $150.  Call 860-656-6938

-----------------------------------------------------------------
2002  Dutchman pop-up camper. $3700. Call Barry at 537-4940

For Rent:

Waterfront Cottage: 2 BR with views from every room. Only a few weeks left. $1250/week. Call Kathleen (Owner Agent) at 203-767-0363 (Cell).
Lost:

Childs’ beige sun hat that says “Sea World”.  Lost on third beach last Thursday.   Sentimental value to young child!  Please call Pat at 860-690-2915.

The deadline to submit an item to the newsletter is 12PM on Tuesday.  Classifieds will expire after one week. If you need to extend an ad, you must make a request. Please keep descriptions brief. Please email bguala@yahoo.com & place “Lake Hayward” or “Newsletter” in the subject line (or it will be sent to  the spam folder), or call Betsy Guala at 537-0706. 

Board Members & Contacts

Tim Pelton - President       537.5181 or 1.800.437.8347 




       tim@holdsworth-pelton.com 

Cindy Biancamano - Vice President / Social  537.3577

Vicki McDonald - Secretary


  537.3927

Alice Miles - Treasurer


  537.3611

Robin Constable - Recreation 

  295.9743

                                         poalhrecreation@comcast.net                                
John Jacoby - Roads & Beaches 

  537.6908

Rich Harmon  - Parking & Security

  537.9202
       poalhparking@sbcglobal.net
Ray Brignano - Pavilion Reservations            537.3129  
Jeff Walter - Member at Large

  537.3207
Betsy Guala -  Newsletter & Website
  537.0706  
  

         bguala@yahoo.com 

Bill Lytle - Newsletter Delivery
              537.0635

Don Biancamano - Tax Collector
              537.3577 
Dean Anderson - Water Quality
              537.5848
Sue Martin - Water Co. Liaison
              537.6533
Resident State Trooper

              537.7500

East Haddam Police


              873.1226
Birmingham Utilities - Water
       203.735.1888
CT Light & Power


       800.286.2000 
(Local – Hartford/Meriden)                       860.947.2000
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